# The Wright Word in Brief June 2016

The Wright Word will be on vacation for the summer. See you in September!

# Save the dates...

### Sunday School—Church Picnic

Sunday School closes for the summer on **June 12th** with our annual church-wide picnic. Everyone in church is welcome to come for hamburgers and hotdogs in the garden (weather permitting; if it rains, we'll picnic in the Van Note Room). Sign up in the Narthex for a covered dish and join us. Once again, thanks to the whole SS staff for a great year.

#### Smithville Luncheon

Presbyterian Women are planning and looking forward to a luncheon at the **Smithville Inn on June 14th**. Everyone is invited to attend—both men and women. Invite your friends! There will be a few menu choices and the cost will be approximately \$21.

Men's Bible Study	Session	April Finances	
Meets at 10 AM on Tuesdays to be announced.	Meets <b>Wednesday</b> , <b>June 1st</b> , <b>at 7:30 PM</b> . Last meeting for the summer.		5
Car Wash		Income:	\$6,220.75
Come one, come all to the Sunday School/Youth Group car wash fund- raiser. Saturday, July 16th from 10-2PM.		Expenses: Keep on praying.	- <u>\$7,224.51</u> (\$1,003.76)

#### June 7 PW Meeting

There will be a special meeting of PW on Tuesday, June 7 at 12:30 p.m. in the Van Note Room. The purpose of this special meeting is to determine the best date for PW to hold our Bazaar, Rummage, Bake Sale and Luncheon. Should we continue with July 23 or select a later date in the Fall? We will need help from the whole congregation for this fundraiser, so we want your opinion. Please plan to attend and voice your preference.

## From the Pastor... With Whom Are You Open in Our Church?

About your fears? Your disappointments? Your aspirations? Your doubts? Your fears? Your lack of faith? Someone is willing to listen to you – to cry with you—to pray with you!!

Rev. Bob Lewis

	Session Highlights	Happy Birthday	
	Session Meeting May 4, 2016  Len Capuano will become the new Church Treasurer. Clarene will assist him.  New LED lights have been installed in the sanctuary and the upper room.  Pete Edgar built a beautiful book shelf for the library.  Vacation Bible Study is being considered for the summer. If interested in helping, see Jane Falzini.	Happy Birthday to Clare Olsen who celebrated her 100th birthday on May 15th. Clare and her family attended church and coffee hour that day so we could celebrate with her.	
Birthdays and Anniversaries		Prayer Chain	
June	19 Mary Pat & Craig Brearley	Sue Wielgolinski 609-971-1860	
4 Lois Lepley	19 Judy & Lou Rea	Lois Lepley 609-971-8042	
10 Priscilla Poole	20 Bob Holmes	Roberta Barrow 609-242-0324	
11 Adeline Thorsen	21 Jackie Woods	Mary Onorato 609-698-2692	
11 Angie and Steven Mares	24 Austin Jones	·	
12 Sue Wielgolinski	27 Jen Scim <b>é</b>	Judy Rayment 609-698-8701	
16 Justin Brearley	28 Trish Falzini	Carolyn Megliola 609-660-2174	
22 Drew McKeon	29 Holly Young	Nancy Berry 609-660-1069	
22 Ron Young	29 Cathy & Ken Watts	Scott Frahlich 609-607-9595	
23 Rich and Cindy Holst	August	Helen Bednarcik 609-698-3079	
24 David Falzini	7 Gage McCrea		
26 Pete Edgar 28 Cheyenne Woods	10 Marion Huie 12 Sandy Konrad	Myrtle Gapinski 908-566-6573  Please call Sue Wielgolinski with your prayer requests. Newcomers are always welcome. When you are called, pray for the person in need and call the next member of the chain. Thank you.	
28 Janet & Ed Tenhor	13 Terry Gerke		
July	14 Terry & Bob Gerke		
3 Amanda McKeon	23 Tom Barrows		
5 David Huie	24 Alyssa Jimenez		
7 Bob Gerke	25 Nancy Berry		
8 Nancy Winsor	31 Terry Lewis		
8 Jane & Bill Falzini	,	Coffee Hour Hosts	
11 Luetta Stoeckel			
13 Myrtle Gapinski & Husband		June 12 SS/Church Picnic	
14 Sorina Wille		July 10 Barrow & Barrows	
14 Jane Lemma		Aug. 14 Terry & Bob Lewis	
		Sept. 11 Presbyterian Women	
		Oct. 9 Men's Bible Study	
		Nov. 13 Deacons	
		Dec. 11 SS Christmas Dinner	